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Dear Supporters, 

As we finish out another year with the Wyoming Stock Growers Land Trust, it is good to think about where 
we came from and where we are heading. Over 20 years ago, members of the Wyoming Stock Growers 
Association saw the need for a vehicle to administer conservation easements for agricultural lands in Wyoming. 
While there are many benefits to conservation through easements, for us, the people aspect is critically 
important. Ranch families need different kinds of tools to stay sustainable. Conservation  easements are one tool. 
79 families have been helped with the easement process and 23 more easements are in-process.   

As families plan for succession, easements can help financially and with legacy protection. By legacy 
protection, we mean that there are families that want  to keep the ranch and its history intact. Younger 
generations have a better chance of success if agricultural lands are conserved.  Sometimes the financial 
benefits of easements (tax benefits or benefits from a purchased easement) can be used for estate planning. 
Conserved lands also benefit young people who are leasing land to be in farming/ranching by assuring those lands 
remain available for agricultural uses.  In summary, older and younger producers benefit from conserved land.  

The people of Wyoming benefit from the wildlife and open space values conservation easements provide.  
Migration corridors are critical for healthy wildlife populations. Subdivisions hinder the smooth flow of 
migrations. People enjoy the views enhanced with open space, which provide feed, nesting areas and clean water 
for wildlife.   

To accomplish these benefits, it takes a great team. We have that. Our staff and board are first-rate and 
dedicated to the success of our mission. You are and can continue to be part of this team by donating to the 
organization. Please see the web page for more information.   

Remember, our mission is: “To conserve Wyoming’s working agricultural lands, which also provides open space, 
wildlife habitat, and other environmental benefits for future generations.” 

Together, we can accomplish this mission.  

Photo Credit: Jonita Sommers

Jared Souza on the Padlock Ranch 

Thank you to our outgoing board 
members Budd Betts, Jack Berger and 
Bobbie Frank - we appreciate your time 

and dedication to the Land Trust!

Chair, Board of Directors Executive Director

Executive Director Office Manager Conservation 
Director

Engagement 
Coordinator
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At A Glance

Families

79109

Acres 
Conserved

Conservation 
Easements

Years

21 287,791

Grant Revenue

Net Investment Return

Service Fees

Special 
Events

Donated 
Easements

Contributions and 
In-kind Donations

Stewardship and 
Conservation Programs

Administration

Fundraising

EXPENSES 
$1,987,251

REVENUE 
$2,899,265

Assets and Liabilities

Current Assets
Cash/Cash Equivalents ___________________________ $218,339 

Endowment Net Asset ___________________________ $786,357 

Investments ____________________________________ $3,279,395 

TOTAL LIABILITIES _____________________________ $102,411 

TOTAL LIABILITIES & NET ASSETS ________________ $4,292,062 

of expenses are directly 
utilized for land conservation 

and stewardship

85%$2,899,265
Total support and revenue

Greater Sage-Grouse Core Area - 114,114 Acres

Mule Deer Migration Corridor - 30,287 Acres

Antelope Crucial Range - 23,076 Acres

Elk Crucial Range - 34,673 Acres

Mule Deer Crucial Range - 48,329 Acres

Moose Crucial Range - 26,046 Acres



                                                                                                                                                           
Maggie Miller partnered with the Land Trust to conserve a 162-acre parcel of land. The intent behind 
this acquisition was to minimize future division of the ranch area already owned.  The conserved 
acres are directly adjacent to other Wyoming Stock Growers Land Trust conserved properties and 
will bring the total acres conserved by Maggie Miller and Grindstone Cattle Company to over 18,000. 
Maggie’s desire to conserve the property lies in the urgency to avoid development and subdividing, 
and largely in maintaining the agricultural and wildlife values critical to the ranch.  

“All of these conservation easements just make me so happy. This is something I enjoy doing 
and I’d like to keep this wonderful land the way it is.”     - Maggie Miller 

The property is located between the Bridger Teton National Forest boundary and South Beaver 
Creek, an offshoot of the Green River. It accommodates an abundance of wildlife including greater 
sage-grouse, raptors, lion, grizzly and black bears. Additionally, the property provides habitat for 
Wyoming’s iconic large ungulates - mule deer, antelope, elk, and moose. A majority of the property 
is within a stopover area within the Sublette Mule Deer Migration Corridor, the longest known mule 
deer migration corridor in the world. 					   

   The Bousman Family initiated a 1,295-acre conservation easement on their Sublette County	
   ranch in 2017. Their desire to conserve the property rests in the agricultural and wildlife values 
   essential to the ranch, and a pressing need to prevent division due to development pressure.
  
   The ranch is unique in that it is made up of several original Green River Valley homesteads and	
   has been in  the Bousman family since the 1940s. The Bousman family, with support from the 	
   conservation easement, intend to continue their stewardship and agriculutral operation,		
   keeping the ranch prodictive for future generations.
 
 
 
 
Tucked in between the Wind River and Wyoming mountain ranges, the ranch provides 
magnificent views and crucial wildlife habitat for deer, moose, and pronghorn antelope. The 
property is home to ½ mile of Boulder Creek and three small ponds, which sustain fish and 
waterfowl populations. The ranch is also an essential resource for greater sage-grouse. The 
entirety of the property is Core Area, with several Wyoming Game and Fish identified lek sites 
nearby. 

Hammer-Reed Conservation Easement 
January 2021

Bousman Conservation Easement 
December 2020
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Hammer-Reed PlaceBousman Family Ranch

Brad Bousman noted  “I am relieved that the ranch is protected from subdividers 
and will continue into the future as an agricultural operation.”  

“Maggie’s dedication to conservation is admirable and we deeply appreciate her continued 
partnership. The Hammer-Reed Place conservation easement will expand continuity and 

connectivity of wildlife habitat, while also protecting agricultural stewardship of this important 
landscape.”     – Tate Smith, Conservation Director

“The property has tremendous agricultural and wildlife values and is situated in an area of 
Sublette County that is under the highest development pressure. We are very thankful for

the Bousman family and their dedication to this project as we navigated a complex year. 
This project will ensure many generations to come can find their purpose and place on this 

ranch.”   – Tate Smith, Conservation Director

The conservation easement was fully donated by Maggie Miller, a tremendous charitable 
contribution and continuation of her conservation legacy.  We are grateful to Wyoming Wildlife 

Natural Resource Trust for their ongoing commitment to conservation and support of project costs. 

Many thanks go to the Bousman Family, the Natural Resource Conservation Service 
and the Wyoming Wildlife Natural Resource Trust for their role in making this 

conservationeasement come to fruition.



Scott Sims 
2021

Ogden Driskill 
2020

Jim Wilson 
2017

Mike Healy 
2013

Bobbie Frank 
2014

Patrick O’ Toole 
2016

Alan Barnett 
2015

Kermit Brown 
2018

Albert Sommers 
2019

Bob Budd 
2012

Jim Chant 
2011

Joe Glode 
2010

Dr. John Lunt 
2009

Dennis Sun 
2008
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D       		  We are  currently seeking nominations for the 

		         2022 Kurt Bucholz Conservation Award 
 

           The award is meant to recognize an individual or family who is: 
                 
          • An advocate for conserving Wyoming’s farms and ranches.
          • A land steward or agricultural advocate who has been a 
             participant in natural resource discussions on a state, regional, 
             or national level.
          • A defender of water conservation and protecting Wyoming’s 
            traditional water rights.
          • Has a personal commitment to habitat conservation and is a 
             proponent of hunting and wildlife protection.
          • Has implemented land or resource conservation practices on 
             their property with the WSGLT or a similar organization.
 
To nominate an individual or family, please visit https://wsglt.org/bucholz-award 
and complete an application. 
 

The deadline for nominations is May 1, 2022.
 

The award winner will receive a beautiful custom-made bronze statue during the Annual 
Roundup & Barbeque on August 27, 2022 at the Berger Ranch near Saratoga, WY.

Past Recipients of the Bucholz Award: 
We invite you to join the COMMUNITY of Legacy Society members! Making a gift in your 
will or living trust, known as a bequest, helps you and your family plan for the future and is 

an effective way to make a lasting impact. Your gift may be a specific dollar amount, a 
percentage of your estate, or the remainder after all other provisions are specified, 

 

	 Current members of our Legacy Society include: 

	 • Catherine Kusel          • Dr. John and Susie Lunt          • Fred Kusel         
          • Georgene Lebar Charitable Trust          • Jackie Griffith          

        • Marcia Gladstone         • Pamela Dewell          • Wood Ranch 
 
 

Are you a part of the Legacy Society but don’t see your name listed? 
Would you like to receive additional information on ways to give? 

Please let us know by contacting Sarah at 307.772.8751 
 
 

To learn more about ways you can give to the Land Trust, visit our webpage: 
https://wsglt.org/support

Brush Creek Ranch,

Jerry Palen was the talent behind 
this beautiful bronze that is 

created and presented to our 
award recipients each year. 

We lost an amazing friend and 
supporter in Jerry.



Many Thanks to our Fiscal Year 2021 Donors!
Al & Ann Simpson
Alan & Linda Linford
Albert & Susan Sommers
Alden & Sherilyn Prosser
Anne Pendergast
Arnold Cunningham
Arthur Middleton
Barbara Dilts
Barbara Hauge
Bart Rea
Beverly & Michael Dowling
Bill & Mary Lou Ellis
Bob & Patricia Haigh
Bob & Rosie Berger
Brenda Ballinger
Brian & Annie Espenscheid
Brian & Maggie Schilling
Burke & Carole Baker
Carly-Ann Carruthers
Carol Chidsey
Chris & Kathryn Boswell
Chuck & Mary Engebretsen
Chuck & Laurie Box
Dale & Mira Miller
Dan Davis
Dan Schlager
Daniel & Shelley Reinke
Dick & Maggie Scarlett
Doc & Ann Cornwell
Drew & Carrie Bennett
Eric & Brooklyn Schacht 
Fred & Karen Emerich
Gary & Jean Ruhser
Gary & Linda Holsan
George & Paula Hunker 
H. Benjamin & Laurette Duke
Haultain & Katie Curtiss
Heath & Claire Hunter

Patricia Linehan
Paul Lowham
Peter Dittmar
Phillip Ellis 
Press Stephens
Reg & Laurie Forster
Richard & Ann Boelter
Rob & Leslie Hendry
Robert & Susan Wilson
Ruth Shepherd
Samuel & Deborah Lunt
Sara Burlingame
Scott & April Sims
Sherrod & Janet France
Shirley Jacob
Stanley & Betty Jo Thompson
Steve & Emy Duerr
Story & Bill Resor 
Susan & Craig Thomas 
Susannah & Larry Detrick
Suzanne & Robert
Theo & Dawn Hirshfeld
Tim & Jamie Flitner
Tom & Trink Morss
Tom Latousek
Tony & Linda Schiffer
Tracy & Liz Swanson
Wally & Nancy Goodwin
Wayne & Judi Fahsholtz

Admiral Beverages Corporation
Alexander Ranch
Anonymous
Bear Lodge Cattle Company, Inc.
Beartrap Meadows
Bousman Livestock, Inc.
Broken R Ranch
Buck Ranch
Budd Ranches
Clarendon Ranch
Clark Country Ranch, LLC
Dan and Jeanne Scott Foundation
Davis & Cannon
EJK Foundation
Farm Credit Services of America
Forrest E. Mars, Jr., Sheridan Charitable Foundation
Gooseberry Creek Ranch, LLC
Grainger Charitable Fund
Gretchen Swanson Family Foundation Inc.
Grindstone Cattle Company
Hall, Noble & Druce, P.C.
Halladay Motors Auto Group
Hellyer Limited Partnership
Homer A. and Mildred S. Scott Foundation
Hotel Wolf
King Ranch
Knobloch Family Foundation
Land Trust Alliance
Laramie GM Auto Center
Libbey Foundation
Life Management Advisors 
Lonabaugh & Riggs, LLP 
Lou Taubert Ranch Outfitters 
Manning Ranch

Henry & Sue Hewitt
Hod & Willa Kosman
Jack & Diana Berger
James & Margaret Hearne
Jamie Forbes
Janet Marschner 
Jared & Rebecca Souza
Jason & Jessica Crowder
Jerry Webb
Jerry & Linda Kraft
Jim & Anne Young
Jim Magagna
Jim Purdy
Joe Glode
Joel & Gail Bernstein
John & Kathleen McKinley
John & Mary Kay Turner
John & Theresa Freeman
Karen Seyfert
Keith & Marie Geis
Kelly & Liz Lockhart
Kermit & Margaret Brown
Kevin Voyles
Kim & Mary Kay Love
Kim & Susie Cannon 
Lee & Peg Isenberger
Leron & Rosalyn Allred
Linda Raynolds
Luke & Amanda Esch
Mantha Phillips 
Mark & Connie Kersting
Mark & Jennie Gordon 
Marvin & Sheila Schmidt
Mary & Ross Read
Miriam Walsh
Nancy Bath
Nathan & Lisa Parra
Ogden & Zannie Driskill

McCarty Land & Water Valuation
Mirr Ranch Group
Network For Good
New Frontier Ranches
NRCS
Oxbow Ranch
Peryam Ranch
Robert B. and Emilie W. Betts Foundation
Roberts Cattle Co, Inc.
Rocking Chair Foundation
Ryan Ranches, Inc.
S-A Cattle
SCR Wyoming
Sommers Herefords
Star Valley Realty/Davis Ranch
Steve Carter DVM, Inc.
Sundance State Bank
Thaler Land & Livestock
Thirty One Bar Ranch Co.
Torrington Livestock Markets
Ty Cattle Co.
V Ranch 
Warren Livestock Company
Wayland H. Cato, Jr. Foundation, Inc.
Western Sage CPAs, PC
Wolf Creek Charitable Foundation
Wood Ranch
Wyoming Aero Photo, LLC
Wyoming Bank & Trust
Wyoming Downs, LLC
Wyoming Game and Fish 
Wyoming Natural Resource Foundation
Yellowstone Land Consultants

This list reflects donations received July 1, 2020 - June 30, 2021. We apologize for any mistakes or omissions. 
Please contact us with corrections so that we can update our records and appropriately thank you.

Your Support Makes a World of Difference!
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PO Box 268
Cheyenne, WY 82003

Please contact us if you would like to be removed from our mailing list.

Save the Date!  
August 27, 2022 | Annual Roundup & Barbeque | Saratoga, WY

 
307.772.8751 | Communications@wsglt.org | www.wsglt.org


